
1251 

 
Middlesex Governing Body Meeting Minutes 

June 27, 2022 
 

   Mayor Lewis called the reconvened meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and 

gave the invocation. Members present were Commissioners Danny Alford, J.W. 
McClenny, and Cherry Davis. Commissioner Ann Lewis was not present but 

available by phone and Commissioner Harold Meacombs was also not present  
because of an unforeseen conflict but had attended all the other meetings and 
had reviewed all of the final draft documents of the 2022-2023 budget.  Harold 

has submitted a notarized letter affirming his support for the approval of the 
2022-2023 budget.  It is attached to the minutes.   There were no guests at this 

meeting.  
 
Mayor Lewis opened the meeting with three budget amendments from 

the previous budget to move monies that was left over from Manhole & Wetwell 
rehab ARPA monies to ARPA bonus funds account to rollover to the new 
budget.  Commissioner Alford made the motion to approve the 3 budget 

amendments totaling $77,594 and Commissioner Davis seconded and the 
motion was carried.   

 
Mayor Lewis presented the final draft of the 2022-2023 budget.  The total 

budget is $1,737,368, with $1,125,058 being the General fund, $221,815 being 

water and $390,495 being sewer as stated by department in the Budget 
Ordinance.  

 
        Commissioner Lewis made the motion to accept the ARPA for 2022-2023 
budget year and Commissioner McClenny seconded and the motion was 

carried.        
 
         Commissioner Alford made the motion to accept the new 2022-2023 

Budget Ordinance and Commissioner Davis seconded and the motion was 
carried unanimously.   

 
          Mayor Lewis informed the board that the Golden Leaf Foundation has 
approved the funding for the Middlesex Corporate Centre in the amount of 

$500,000 and that Nash County will receive the monies and handle all affairs 
for the Middlesex Corporate Centre.  The slide at one of the parks has to be 
replaced due to it being vandalized and it will cost about $1000.00 to replace it. 

   
 

 
 
 



With no further business, Commissioner Davis moved to adjourn the 
meeting. Commissioner McClenny seconded and the vote was unanimous. 

  
 

 
    Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer 
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